

## MESCALERO PAC 1º TRIBE

P.O. Box 227 108 Central Avenue Mescalero, New Mexico 88340 Office: (575) 464-4494 Fax: (575) 464-9220

## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

**All Tribal Directors** 

FROM:

Loren Gallerito, Tribal Administrator Jon B. Anux

DATE:

April 28, 2020

RE:

**Extension of Furloughs** 

I write to notify you that furloughs have been extended beyond the April 30<sup>th</sup> date. As you will recall, when the Human Resources Director, Alice Diaz-Gandara and I met with you, we mentioned that this was a possibility. While the Tribe has taken steps to prepare for and respond to COVID-19, it is not yet safe for non-essential employees to return to work.

Given the constantly changing situation, at this time, the Administration is not able to tell you how long the furloughs will continue. You are responsible for ensuring that your staff is aware of this extension.

Please contact me or Ms. Diaz if you have any questions. Stay safe!